
 
 

Tracey Williams Contact  Dee Walker 
Case Manager Direct Dial 0300 300 4443 
The Planning Inspectorate Email planning@centralbedfordshire.gov.uk 
 
BY EMAIL 

Date  01 November 2017 

 
 
Dear Tracey Williams, 
 
Application No: CB/17/05208/DCO 
Location: Millbrook Power, Rookery Pit, Millbrook, Bedford, MK45 2JH 
Proposal: Application by Millbrook Power Ltd for an Order granting Development 

Consent for Millbrook Power Project 

 
Thank you for your letter of 23 October 2017 requesting our representation on Millbrook 
Power’s adequacy of consultation in relation to the Millbrook Power gas-fired generation 
plant.  
 
We have reviewed The Millbrook Power (Gas Fired Power Station) Order Consultation 
Report and it is our view that Millbrook power have complied with the duty to consult (Section 
42 of the Act), the duty to consult the local community (Section 47 of the Act) and the duty to 
publise (Section 48 of the Act). We have reached this conclusion on the following reason: 
 
Millbrook Power prepared a Statement of Community Consultation setting out their proposal 
for consulting residents who lived in the vicinity of the site. They sought our views on 2no 
statements: September 2014 and May 2017. We consider that they have had regard to the 
responses that we sent to them and that our residents would be well involved and consulted 
during the pre-application stage. Millbrook Power’s statement was published on their website 
and in newspapers. We consider that they have carried out their consultations in accordance 
with the proposals set out in the statement. 
 
If you have any further questions please contact the above lead officer Dee Walker on the 
contact details above 
 
Yours sincerely, 

Jason Longhurst 
Director of Regeneration and Business 
 
 




